
My Story – District 11 Rank Promotion Perspectives 
Here are the stories of our members as they reflect on a recent rank promotion 
 

6 July 2023 – Herb Gillies Gold Life Master 

 

Dear Larry,  

 

Thanks for your congratulations. 

   

I've played  over 40 years of Duplicate, and I enjoyed it all, 

so I'm not one who thinks it needs re-invention.  In New 

Jersey, I could play in several small evening club games. 

I also was on a corporate team, which hosted other teams 

(AT&T, Hoffmann-LaRoche, Warner-Lambert etc.) in their 

cafeterias at night. 

   

In Lexington, it's one big Club, well-run and friendly.  Newcomers are recruited 

with classes and NLMs aren't just thrown to the bridge wolves. 

  

I hope evening club games will make a comeback. Younger working stiffs need to 

be at the table.  The social part of F2F bridge is really what keeps most of us 

coming back for more!  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Herb Gillies 

 


